BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 13 January 2014

	


	Present

Also in attendance


	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Cllrs: - Mrs Spear, Gilbert, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chugg, Lucas, Lord, Spear, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Smith and Mrs Parsons.

Miss Tracey Weaver, Parish Clerk.



	244/2013/14
	Apologies
	Received from Councillor Anderson and Bonds. 



	245/2013/14
	Questions from the Public
	None received.



	246/2013/14
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	None received.



	247/2013/14
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 253/2013/14 (c), as she is a governor at Southmead School.

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 253/2013/14 (f), as she is a governor at Southmead School.

Cllr Spear declared a Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 253/2013/14 (b), as close relatives are neighbours of the applicant.

Cllr  Spear declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 253/2013/14 (e), as is a Director on North Devon Homes.

Cllr Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 257/2013/14, as he has a boat moored at Velator Quay.

Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 253/2013/14 (b) & (d), as she lives in the same road.

Cllr Mrs Spear declared a Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 253/2013/14 (b), as close relatives are neighbours of the applicant.

Cllr Spear declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 257/2013/14, as he is a member of the Fisheries Local Action Group (FLAG) committee.



	248/2013/14
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 9 December 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to Min Ref: 229/2013/14 ‘going out for public consultation’ be added to the second paragraph.

b) ’RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 23 December 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(N/C)



	249/2013/14


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed PC Kirk to the meeting.

PC Kirk reported that the police had carried out a bike safety awareness morning in January between 6.30am and 8.30am.  The aim of the awareness event was to target cyclist without lights and riding dangerously.  Warning letters were sent out to those stopped by the police.

On the 10 January 2014 the police carried out a survey ‘Have your Say’ the community feedback from this survey has enabled the police to prioritise the policing needs of local residents.  The survey was carried out in the Saunton area and the police are hoping to continue the survey in other areas of Braunton later in the year.

The Police and members of the local community have been vigilant of the river Caen during the flood alerts issued in December and January.

There has been a 10% reduction in crime figures compared with last year.  17.1% reduction in violence against a person but a 16% increase in domestic related issues. During December 2013 29 crimes have been reported compared with 31 reported in December 2012. 



	250/2013/14
	Finance
	a. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £2060.47.

b. The Statement of Accounts for December 2013 were received and noted. 

 (N/C)



	251/2013/14
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the action plan be approved and noted.

(N/C)



	252/2013/14
	Traffic Problems in Braunton – DCC Public Consultation 2 October 2013
	The Chairman welcomed Paul Stewart and Denise Daniel from Devon County Council.

Paul Stewart provided an update to members regarding the public consultation held on 2 October 2013 in the Vivian Moon Centre.  The aim of the consultation event was to gather intelligence.  Feedback received has now been analysed and discussed with the local County Councillor.  

The consultation was separated into three sections short term, medium term and long term.  

The short term were easy to deliver and affordable changes these included: -  

· Placing a disabled bay outside the Post Office and moving one of the taxi bays to outside John Wensley Newsagent.

· On Street Pay and Display machines

· Loading bay outside Cawthornes

· Implementing double yellow lines on the following roads: -

-Chaloners Road

-Church Street outside St. Brannocks Rooms

-Lower Park Road

-Barton Lane (between Wrafton Road and Exeter Road)

-Barton Lane junction with South View

-Barton Lane junction with South Street

-Gubbins Lane junction with Palmer Close, Station Close and Station Road

-Second Field Lane

The Council have decided not to pursue on street parking meters in Braunton, as feedback from the public consultation day regarding this proposal was negative.  The County Council will be carrying out a Statutory consultation on the proposed changes listed above giving the public the opportunity to comment.

The medium term were more difficult and expensive changes these included: -

· Relocating pedestrian crossing in Exeter Road (95 in favour, 21 against and 20 unsure)

· One way system in South Street (37 remain one way as existing, 76 revert back to two way, 26 reverse direction of the way one system).

The medium term aspirations would be subject to cost the County will continue to explore alternative measures that might also increase the flow of traffic on the Square such as replacing the pedestrian crossing with a Zebra Crossing.  The County are also looking into using Microprocessor Optimised Vehicle Actuation (MOVA) lights, which is a more sophisticated traffic light system, which operates in conjunction with pads in the road to determine the length of the traffic queue. A movement survey will be carried out before any changes are implemented.

Long term was to consider the implementation of a by-pass this would be subject to it being included in the emerging Local Plan, funding and agreed route.



	253/2013/14
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Councillor Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.

(N/C)



	254/2013/14


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the County Council would be considering its budgets for 2014/15 and tough decisions would need to be made regarding cuts to future service provisions.

The Council are also reviewing its street lighting policy and there may be further reductions to the times that streetlights are on.



	255/2013/14
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that she would be writing to Mr Pickles regarding the recent changes he has made to planning legislation and the negative impact this has had on decisions made by North Devon Council, in particular changes made under permitted development rights.

Cllr Spear reported that the North Devon Council Off Street Parking Order has now been passed.



	256/2013/14
	Braunton Flood Update
	Members considered the updated Flood Issues Action Plan. 

RESOLVED: That the Council grants consent for a sand storage unit to be placed in Caen Street overflow car park and beside the parish hall.

(N/C)

Cllr Spear and Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	257/2013/14
	Velator Quay Improvements and Naturalisation
	Cllr Lord reported that phase one of Velator Quay had now been completed.  St. Johns Garden Centre had donated daffodil bulbs to be planted along the improved South West coastal path.  

Phase two is currently being planned out by the County Engineering team and proposed plans will be submitted to Council shortly for approval prior to the works going out for Tender.  Cllr Lord reminded Members that the Council had received a decision in principle from Fisheries Local Action Group (FLAG) to provide £70,000 funding towards the project.  It was also suggested that section 106 money might be available.



	258/2013/14
	Chaloners Road Car Park


	The Parish Clerk reported that the Off Street Parking Order for Chaloners Road car park had now been passed and charging would commence from 1 April 2014.

RESOLVED: That the

a. Council purchases a Strada, solar powered pay and display machine from Parkeon at a cost of £3,652 plus VAT.

b. Council purchases signage (same format as Caen Street car park) provided by South West Signs at a cost of £1088 plus VAT.

c. Council writes to the Library, Vivian Moon Community Centre and Caen Primary School to inform them of the changes to Chaloners Road car park.

(N/C)


	259/2013/14
	Consultations
	a. Devon County Council Waste Plan: pre-submission consultation

RESOLVED:  That Members would individually respond to the online Devon County Council Waste Plan: pre-submission consultation.

b. North Devon Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty Management Plan Consultation.

RESOLVED:  That the Council responds in support of the AONB management plan on the following grounds:

· The plan demonstrates how the AONB will continue to protect these precious environments despite the significant changes they face in relation to climate change, growing population and difficult economic times.

· The management plan makes the important connection between people and nature.

· The management plan is vital to ensuring that changes to these landscapes are for the better.

(N/C)



	260/2013/14
	Items to Note
	Items (a) – (g) were noted.


IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (1) and (3).
	261/2013/14
	Caen Street Car Park Drainage Easement
	Members considered drawings provided by the developer regarding the proposed new surface water drain.  It was noted that other documentation that the Council had previously requested from the developer had not yet been supplied.  

RESOLVED:  That the Council arranges a site meeting with the developer to discuss his proposals regarding the surface water drainage easement.

(N/C)



	262/2013/14
	Lease for Marsh Commissioners
	RESOLVED: That this item be deferred, as the draft lease had not been received back from the Marsh Inspectors.

(N/C)



	263/2013/14
	Staff Disciplinary Hearing
	The Parish Clerk informed Members that Staff member 14 had been dismissed on grounds of gross misconduct.  

RESOLVED:  That the Council would combine the duties and responsibilities of this post with the new Maintenance Person position.

(N/C)



	264/2013/14
	Refurbishment and Improvements to the Recreation Ground Pavilion
	Members considered Tenders received from four companies.

Company A  £179,898

Company B  £179,922

Company C  £178,068

Company D  £163,099.41

The Parish Clerk reported that under the conditions stipulated by Building Control emergency lighting would need to be added to the contract price at a cost of £1,430.

The Council noted that it had already secured £141,322 towards this project and it was also waiting for a decision from Fullabrook regarding its funding application.

RESOLVED:  That

a. The Council uses funds from the car park to complete this community project.

b. the Council appoints company D Lodgico Limited at a contract sum of £164,529.41.

(N/C)




The meeting closed at 9.46 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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